Inner-city voices aim
to be cathedral choir

Pioneering primary school could achieve a state education first

BY DEBBIE LEIGH

A PRIMARY school in
one of Leeds’s most
deprived areas has
unveiled ambitious
plans to become the
country’s first state-run
cathedral choir school.

Pupils at Holy Rosary and
Saint Anne’s RC primary in
Chapeltown, hit all the right
notes for Children’s Secretary
Ed Balls who was invited to
hear the proposals.

Head teacher Kathryn
Carter said the project was the
brainchild of Benjamin Saun-
ders, director of music for the
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Diocese of Leeds and would
link the school with St Anne’s
Cathedral in Leeds city cen-
tre.

The project is expected to
cost around £1m, which would
include a purpose-built exten-
sion with an auditorium,
practice rooms and a record-
ing studio which could be
used by the community out-
side school hours.

Mrs Carter said the move
would see music become inte-
gral to the school.

“Every child in the school,
no matter what their back-
ground is, would learn to sing
toavery high standard, would
learn to read music and would

learn to play an instrument.

“The opportunites it would
present for are immense and
would develop in them an
aspiration that there’s life out-
side Chapeltown, that they
can develop these talents and
they can make something of
themselves.

“It’s going to develop some
of the poorest children in the
country and give them oppor-
tunities that they would never
have.”

Pupils are already working
with one of the cathedral’s
choral directors and sang
there at Christmas.

If the school does become a
cathedral choir school, sepa-
rate boys and girls choirs
would regularly sing at servic-
es at the cathedral.

Most cathedral choir
schools are private or inde-
pendently-run and although
some state-run schools do
have a cathedral choir sec-

tion, none encompasses every
child in the school as the
Chapeltown venture would.

If the plans get the go-ahead
the school will be looking for a
benefactor, foundation or
trust to back the project.

Along with Normanton MP
Mr Balls, the Bishop of Leeds,
the Right Reverend Arthur
Roche, also visited the school
and watched a choral work-
shop with the trainee cathe-
dral choir.

The Secretary of State for
Children, Schools and Fami-
lies also toured the Hunslet
Club, which for 70 years has
kept young people busy in the
evenings and at weekends.

Its activities include foot-
ball, drama and cheerleading
and day-time vocational
courses for 14 to 16-year-olds
in subjects including bricklay-
ing, bike mechanics, and
catering.
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